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Health and Wellbeing Board 
 
Minutes of the meeting held on 8 May 2013 
 
Present  
Councillor Leese Leader of The Council – in the Chair 
Liz Bruce Strategic Director for Families, Health and Wellbeing 
Mike Deegan Central Manchester Foundation Trust 
Dr Mike Eeckelaers Chair, Central Manchester Clinical Commissioning Group 
Councillor Evans Executive Member for Adults Services 
Anthony Hassall University Hospital South Manchester 
 (attending for Karen James) 
Warren Heppolette NHS Commissioning Board Local Area Team 
Mike Livingstone Strategic Director of Children’s Services and Commissioning 
Michelle Moran Manchester Mental Health and Social Care Trust 
David Regan Director of Public Health 
Ian Rush Chair of the Manchester Safeguarding Adults Board and the 

Manchester Safeguarding Children’s Board 
John Saxby Pennine Acute Hospital Trust  
Vicky Szulist Healthwatch Manchester 
Dr Bill Tamkin Chair, South Manchester Clinical Commissioning Group 
Dr Martin Whiting Chair, North Manchester Clinical Commissioning Group 
Mike Wild Director of Macc (Manchester Alliance for Community Care) 
 
Unable to be present:  Karen James 
 
HWB/13/01 Minutes 
 
Decision 
 
To agree the minutes of Shadow Health and Wellbeing Board meeting on 20 March 
as a correct record. 
 
HWB/13/02  Putting Patients First – NHS England Priorities for 2013/14 and 
2014/15  
 
The Director of Operations and Delivery, Greater Manchester Area Team, NHS 
England gave a presentation on NHS England business plan for 2013/14. The plan 
outlined the aims and priorities of NHS England, its operating model, how the 
priorities will be delivered and how outcomes for people will be improved. The 
presentation also outlined how the specific objectives and ambitions of NHS England 
will be delivered through the Greater Manchester Area Team. 
 
On a national scale, NHS England will set the standards for commissioning 
healthcare services. It is responsible for the commissioning of primary care and some 
specialised and public health services and will also provide support to local clinical 
commissioning groups to arrange local services. Its long term priorities included 
supporting and strengthening the commissioning system, direct commissioning, and 
quality partnerships.  
 


